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ROSEMONT	SUMMIT	NEIGHBORHOOD	ASSOCIATION	

MEETING	MINUTES	
Thursday,	September	6th	2018	

7:00	PM	–	West	Linn	Adult	Community	Center	

	

1.	Call	to	Order	

• The	meeting	was	called	to	order	by	David	Baker	at	7.00	PM.	

2.	Agenda	

• The	agenda	was	approved.		

3.	Approval	of	Minutes	

• Minutes	from	the	August	2018	meeting	were	approved.	

4.	Treasurer’s	Report	

• Reimbursement	will	be	paid	to	Abby	Farber	for	 food	and	other	supplies	purchased	for	
the	neighborhood	picnic	in	August.	

5.	Old	Business	

• David	 shared	 that	 September	 should	be	 the	month	we	 see	work	done	on	 the	Pimlico	
walkway.	

• Update	on	playground	committee	for	Sahallie	Illahee	Park	-	A	nature-based	playground	
is	being	proposed.	More	discussion	will	follow	in	the	coming	month.	

• Rescheduled	Park	Cleanup	date	was	set	for	Saturday,	September	29	from	10am	–	2pm.	
Discussion	 centered	 around	 the	 goals	 of	 the	 cleanup,	 combining	 the	 cleanup	 with	 a	
small	picnic,	and	using	flyers	to	promote	the	event.	Approved	$50	to	be	used	for	signs	
and	flyers.		

• Discussed	the	successful	neighborhood	picnic	in	August.	
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6.	New	Business	

• Transportation	System	Plan	Discussion	–	David	shared	information	about	the	West	Linn	
Transportation	Plan.		Below	is	a	list	of	topics	that	came	up	during	the	discussion.	

o The	new	road	design	on	Rosemont	will	be	the	model	for	future	construction	

o Speed	 on	 Rosemont	 (in	 the	 new	 construction	 area)	 has	 been	 observed	 to	 be	
slower	

o Mailboxes	 have	 been	moved	 away	 from	 Rosemont	 with	 the	 exception	 of	 one	
resident	who	 lives	 near	 the	 East	 end	 of	 the	 new	 construction.	 She	 still	 has	 to	
walk	across	Rosemont	and	stand	in	the	road	to	access	her	mailbox.	

o Concern	 was	 expressed	 about	 the	 curbs	 on	 driveways	 that	 empty	 onto	
Rosemont	from	the	North	side	of	the	street.	Residents	want	a	wider	entry	point	
to	their	driveways	to	allow	for	safer	turns	on	and	off	Rosemont.	

o Everyone	is	pleased	with	the	new	left-turn	stoplights	on	Salamo	and	Rosemont	

o Discussion	of	other	road	development	and	GO	Bond	funding	for	Hwy	43	

o Discussion	of	extending	safe	sidewalks	on	Rosemont	to	Summit	

7.	Community	Comments		

• Neighbors	adjacent	to	the	Shannon	Lane	development	discussed	the	progress	that	they	
have	seen	on	the	project.		The	developer	has	purchased	the	property	that	is	on	the	edge	
of	the	development	area	–	a	key	step	toward	moving	forward	with	the	development.	

8.	Announcement	of	Next	Meeting	

• Thursday,	October	4	at	7	PM	

9.	Adjourn	

• The	meeting	was	adjourned	at	8:25	PM.	

	




